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 August 2016 

 

 
 

Commodore: Greg Edwards 
Gregory.Edwards@HPE.com 
Home: 703-507-8725 

Vice Commodore: Harriet Bean 
rbean@md.metrocast.net   
Cell:  (301) 862-2840 

Rear Commodore: Mary Niebuhr 
gmniebuhr@gmail.com 
Cell: (434) 420-8983 

Secretary: Sally Dressel 
sallydressel@aol.com 
Home:  240-237-8859 

Treasurer: John Wittman 
john.wittman@verizon.net  
Cell: 703-675-4469 

Fleet Captain: Paul Altman 
rivahpra@yahoo.com  
Cell: (240) 463-6051 

Measurer: Brian Winsor 

cyc.measurer@gmail.com *** 
(240) 682-4557 

Trustee: Charles OõBrien 
charles.obrien@gmail.com  
Cell: (301) 904-8931 

Trustee: Don Dahl 
don.dahl@hotmail.com  
(704)718-5114 

Trustee: Allen Boetig 
allenboetig@verizon.net  
(703) 983-6593 

IPC: Jim Test  
jtest@comcast.net  
Cell: 410-610-7012 

 

 
 

 

Aug 3-14: Chesapeake Bay Buyboat 

Reunion (Aug 9-10 in Solomons) 

Aug 4-7, 10-14: Ridge Volunteer Fire 

Dept. Firemans Carnival 

Aug 5-6: Governorõs Cup Race 

Aug 5-6: Suck-n-Shuck Festival 

Aug 5: Crabs, Crabs, and more Crabs 

Aug 6: Beach Party on the Square 

(Leonardtown) 

Aug 13, 17: Crab and Cruise 

Aug 13: Lighthouse Adventure Cruise 

Aug 13: Irvington Crab Festival 

Aug 13-14: Boaterõs Boot Camp 

Aug 20: Dee of St. Maryõs Sail 

Aug 20: Tropical Dance Party 

Aug 20:  Crab Feast 

Aug 21: Summer Concert Series 

Aug 24: Marine Museum Pub Night 

Aug 27: Leukemia Cup Poker Run 

Aug 27: Chesapeake Crab and Beer 

Festival 

Sep 3-5: Cruise to Crisfield 

Sep 14: Tailgate Party 

Oct 20: Prime Rib and Pot Luck 

Nov 13: Oyster Event 

Dec 3rd: Christmas Party 
 

 

The Commodoreõs 

Bridge 

 

July has been another 
great month of boating and 
fun for Corinthian Yacht 
Club. Our Club is 
awesome! I donôt think 
there is a more beautiful 
place to watch the sun set than looking out 
from our gazebo over the Creek while the sun 
sets into the horizon. Terri and I have spent a 
lot of time around the Club this summer, 
meeting new people as transients pass 
through, and having dinner outside on one of 
the Club picnic tables after cooking out. We 
will likely be around even more as we are near 
completion of our cottage renovations at Hays 
Beach. 

I am pleased the way our Board and 
Membership are coming together to solve the 
problem we have with the A & B Dock Seawall.  
We will solve this problem together as a 
Membership and hold ourselves accountable 
for the selected approach and how we fund it.  
Our engineer, Billy Mehaffey, the CYC seawall 
selection committee, joined by a member of 
the finance committee, and me, met with each 

of the bidding contractors individually this past 
weekend at the Club. We met with Tim 
Beckwith from Randyôs Pier & Seawall, Steve 
Peterson from Cauliflower & Peterson Inc. and 
Jamie Ward from Ward Marine Construction 
Co., Inc. The purpose of those meetings was 
to clarify our request for proposal and listen to 
the contractors discuss their proposed 
approaches.  Thursday, August 4, 2016 at 4 
PM is our deadline for receiving Best and Final 
proposals for the Hybrid approach, the all Rip 
Rap approach and the all Vinyl approach. 
Indications are the initial engineering cost 
estimates of ~$120,000 for the all rip rap 
approach were too low. The proposals will be 
evaluated closely as we near a decision to 
take forward for permit requests. The selection 
committee and finance committee will brief this 
at our August 20, 2016 Membership meeting. If 
you have questions or want to discuss this with 
me feel free to call. 

It was a pleasure introducing two new 
members at our July Membership meeting. 
Sylvia Shier joining PC Patrick Shier as Active 
Joint Membership, and Bob and Joan Tolle 
joined (or I should say re-joined) as Associate 
Members. Welcome aboard. 

 

Welcome back to Bob and Joan Tolle! 

 

Sylvia joins Pat Shier as a Joint Member! 
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mailto:gmniebuhr@gmail.com
mailto:sallydressel@aol.com
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mailto:rivahpra@yahoo.com
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http://www.oysterbuyboats.com/CBBAreuncruise2016.html
http://www.oysterbuyboats.com/CBBAreuncruise2016.html
http://www.smcm.edu/events/govcup/
http://www.esvatourism.org/
http://www.annapolisrotary.org/
http://www.leonardtown.somd.com/
http://www.leonardtown.somd.com/
http://www.crabplace.com/crabandcruise/options.asp
http://www.calvermarinemuseum.com/
http://www.steamboateramuseum.org/
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http://www.leukemiacup.org/nca
http://www.mdcrabfest.com/
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The CYC Key West Night was a blast. 
Congratulations to all the winners. I obviously 
didnôt suck-up enough to the judge and may 
protest the decision. 

 

The junction buoy presented by Jim Test was 
awesome and elevated the quality of the 
event.  

 

See you around the Club and letôs get ready to 
eat crabs and cruise. 

Your Commodore, 
Greg Edwards 

 
 

August 20th  

CCrr aabb  FFeeaasstt   
5:00 Cocktails  

6:0 0 Dinner  
 

 

 

Around the 

Grounds, Vice 

Commodore 

 

Pools are a good escape 
from the summer heat.  
CYC is fortunate to have a 
good pool to enjoy and 
hangout with other 
members and guests. 

Ray Mercure maintains our pool based on 
county guidelines.  CYC pool rules are based 
on those guidelines.  Please recognize the 
posted pool rules so we donôt have the 
unfortunate possibility of a shut down by the 
county on one of their unexpected spot 
checks.  Letôs all do our part in keeping the 
pool open for all to enjoy. 

Over the next few weeks CYC will have a 
number of members and their guests enjoying 
our facilities.  The rentals are pretty much filled 
up until the August 13th weekend.  Contact me 
if you need a rental at CYC.  If it is necessary 
to change your reservation, try to give me as 
much advanced notice as possible, so the 
vacancy can be posted for other members. 

The high summer temperatures play havoc on 
the plants and shrubbery around the grounds.  
If youôre at the club and see plants in distress, 
please find a hose and give them water.  The 
plants will appreciate it and we will not lose the 
labor of love plantings that so many have 
worked hard on and maintained. 

Iôm looking forward to seeing the Fitzpatrick 
and Tolle families enjoying CYC over the next 
few weeks and members and their guests 
coming to the annual crab feast on August 
20th.  See you there. 

Vice Commodore, Harriet Bean 
 

 

CYC Event 

Rear 

Commodore 

 

Key West Night was 
enjoyed by sixty 
Corinthians and their 
guests.  Once again 
When Pigs Fly provided 
delicious food to 
complement the fabulous 
dishes prepared by the Derringtons and 
Storeys.  Dolores' cousin, Patti Donelly, 
assisted the chefs in the new kitchen.  The 
Local Ladies helped on the set up of the Bean 
Room. So thanks to Liz Reisman, Judy 
Ryland, Jan Orr, and Mary Brown for helping 
with set up (and Judy and Mary couldnôt even 
attend the event!).  A special thank you to Jan 
Orr for her flower arranging skills and 
decoratorôs touch with the parrot tablecloths 
and margarita glass and flower centerpieces ï 
they really gave us that tropical color. Julie 
Shier provided able assistance when and 
where needed.  As always, Cathy Schrader 
managed the bar for all of us and was assisted 
by Carolyn Brandhagen with the ñMargarita 
Machineò.  Jeff Wingfield and Lee coordinated 

the clean up and were assisted by many 
helping hands.  Congratulations to the Key 
west Shirt Contest winners (and Judge Patti 
ñConchò Donnelly):  Pat Shier for best shirt, 
Kathy Houchen for best hat and Marv and Andi 
Storey for best couple.  They now have official 
Conch Republic Flags to fly on their boats! A 
final thanks to PC Paula Hajos for creating a 
ñPlay Listò to set the mood and to make sure 
the music stayed on through the night.  Thank 
you to all who made the evening a success. 

Please note the donation bar prices have 
changed.  The reason for this is to make the 
bar "pay for itself".  The new prices are:  mixed 
drinks-$4, double $6, imported beer-$4, 
domestic $3, and wine $4.  The sodas and 
water prices will not change.  

The next event, on August 20, will be the Crab 
Feast hosted by Commodore Greg and Terri 
Edwards.  Note the flyer at the end of the 
newsletter.  When responding to pingg, please 
indicate the number in your party eating crabs 
and number eating hot dogs.  I will send out a 
separate email to confirm your request.  Pingg 
will also acknowledge your reservation.  Any 
questions or concerns please contact me at 
gmniebuhr@gmail.com. 

Plan ahead for future events.  Wear your 
favorite team jersey for the September party 
hosted by Jim Tapp and the Brandhagens.  
Paul Altman will be in charge of the October 
Roast Beef and Pot Luck on October 8.  Of 
course, November will be the annual Oyster 
Extravaganza.  We still need people to help for 
that day.  Judy Ryland, Liz Reisman and Mary 
Brown will be in charge of the Christmas Party 
on December 3.  Note the dates on your 
calendars.   

Mary Niebuhr, Rear Commodore 

 

Cruisinõ Fleet 

Captain 

 

The best cruise of the 
year is upon us.  

Crisfield, MD, "The Crab 
Capital of the World". We 
have 10 slips at Somer's 
Cove reserved. The food, 

carnival, boat docking 
contest, parade, crab derby, etc. I'm telling you 
that the fun is endless! I need anyone who 
plans to go to contact me ASAP for reservation 
information. This is the hottest event on the 
Bay, so let's cruise together this Labor Day 

weekend. 
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Paulôs Trojan at National Harbor 

Paul Altman, Fleet Captain 
(240) 463-6051, Rivahpra@yahoo.com 
 

 

Dollars and 

Cents/ Treasurer 

 

Hello to all Corinthians!  
 
 

The bank accounts as 
of 7/22/2016   are as 
follows: 
 
 

Operating Account $NN 
Heritage Account $NN 
Entertainment Account $NN 
Trust Account $NN 
 (Approximate) 
 

Trust Account Funding ð Each year we 
transfer $NN to the memberôs Trust Account 
for future large capital expenditures or to fund 
a balloon pay-off on our present $NN loan.  
This transfer generally occurs in July, providing 
the funds are available.  The Board has agreed 
to again make this transfer which will put the 
Trust Account over $NN.  

Budget Status ð I have just picked up the 
profit and loss statement as of June 30th from 
our accountants.  I will be putting the numbers 
on my budget spreadsheet so we all can 
compare how we are doing year to date vs the 
budget amounts.  I will have this done for the 
next meeting in August. 

Seawall Financing ð   It has been a hot 
weekend in more ways than one!  With further 
costs of the seawall becoming more apparent 
and several financing scenarios considered, 
the finance committee was ready to present 
their report on how to pay for it all.  The 
seawall selection committee had narrowed it 
down to two alternative repairs.  One was for 
all rip rap, and the other a hybrid solution using 
both rip rap and hard seawall.  The trick was to 
figure out how to pay for these scenarios 
without breaking the bank of CYC or its 
members ï Not an easy task!  I will only talk 
about the financing in this report and leave the 
construction details for the selection 
committee. 

Scenario 1 ï Borrow $NN (Rip Rap or Hybrid 
Bulkhead Repair) 
This would be the maximum amount most 
banks would loan us based on our financial 
position.  The numbers would work as follows: 
Amount of Loan  $NN 
Approximate Closing Costs ($NN) 
Pay-off present 200 K loan ($NN)   Includes 
prepayment penalty 
Net Amount Available $NN 
 
If Hybrid - Spend ($NN) 
Net Reserve $NN 
Current Trust Account $NN 
Total Reserve Funds  $NN 
   Used for future large projects such as further 
rip rap and cottage replacements 

If Rip Rap Only - Spend ($NN) 
Net Reserve $NN 
Current Trust Account $NN 
Total Reserve Funds  $NN 
Used for future large projects such as further 
rip rap and cottage replacements 

Additional Cost per member   $NN per year. 

Pros ï Will have adequate funding to fund 
most future projects. 
Cons ï This is a large loan providing additional 
risk for the club.  And is it more money than we 
need? 

Scenario 2 ï Borrow $NN (Rip Rap or Hybrid 
Bulkhead Repair) 

The numbers would work as follows: 

Amount of Loan  $NN 
Approximate Closing Costs ($NN) 
Pay-off present 200 K loan ($NN) 
Includes prepayment penalty 
Net Amount Available $NN 

If Hybrid-Spend ($NN) 
Net Reserve $NN 
Current Trust Account $NN 
Total Reserve Funds  $NN 
Used for future large projects such as further 
rip rap and cottage replacements 

If Rip Rap Only - Spend ($NN) 
Net Reserve $NN 
Current Trust Account $NN 
Total Reserve Funds  $NN 
Used for future large projects such as further 
rip rap and cottage replacements 
Additional Cost per member   $NN per year. 

Pros ï Will have adequate funding to fund 
some future projects. 
Cons ï The normal risk of having a large loan.  
And is it more money than we need? 

Scenario 3 ï In House Financing - Rip Rap 
Only - Seawall paid for without a loan but a line 

of credit of approximately $NN would be 
secured to insure adequate cash flow for the 
club.  The present $NN Loan would remain in 
place.  With this scenario, the seawall would 
be done in two phases, one this year and the 
remaining next year.  Money would come from 
the Trust Fund and the Heritage Fund.  A small 
amount may come from the Operating account 
temporarily.  Each member would be billed a 
$NN Capital Investment Fee per year to aid in 
funding this project. This fee would be 
deposited in the Trust Fund.   Each year after 
the seawall is complete, we would be replacing 
the money drawn from the Trust account.  In 
2022 a balloon payment of $NN is due on our 
present loan.  By replacing funds in the Trust 
Account each year, we would have enough 
money to pay off this loan and hopefully have 
around $NN left in the Trust Account.  After 
2022, if we do not take out any other loans, we 
will have a decreased cost to the club of $NN 
per year, since we will no longer be paying 
loan payments. 

Additional cost per member $NN per year for a 
Capital Investment Fee.  Goes into Trust Fund 

Pros ï Low cost per member. 
Cons ï Leaves us little money for any other 
large capital expenditures up through 2022. 
Limits us to Rip Rap Only alternative. 

Scenario ð 4 ï All Cash Using Existing 
Resources ï Rip Rap alternative only ï Here 
we would not take out any loans and would not 
charge any additional fees.  The money would 
come from all accounts, and it would be 
imperative that the Trust account be built back 
up by 2022 to make the balloon payment of 
$NN, paying off our existing loan.  There would 
be no money left for future projects and our 
Operating Account may be dangerously low.  
There would be a high probability of a need for 
a loan and or an assessment to keep the club 
in operation down the road. 

Pros ï No cost to members 
Cons ï Will deplete all reserves and threaten 
the financial stability of the club. 

By far the most well received alternative was 
Scenario 3.  Assuming the engineering doesnôt 
change or anticipated costs do not change, 
this would be the direction we would head to 
handle the seawall.  But bear in mind, we still 
do not have all the facts yet and may need to 
come up with other alternatives.  We shall see. 

The motion ï There was a motion put forth at 
the June meeting to raise membership dues by 
$NN per member to fund these large projects.  
This motion was defeated. 

That is my report for this month.  Now it is time 
for a dip in the pool to cool off. 

mailto:Rivahpra@yahoo.com
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Your Treasurer, 
John Wittman   
 

 

Membership/ 

Secretary 

 

July proved to be ñHot & 
Steamyò! But it did not 
keep CYC from having a 
great turn out for the 
membership meeting 
and a wonderful dinner 
event! 

A significant discussion at the membership 
meeting was the Seawall issue. The Seawall 
Selection Committee and Seawall Finance 
Committee reviewed the solutions for repair 
and possible strategies to fund the repair.  The 
Board and membership realize this is an 
extremely major repair issue that comes with a 
huge price tag. The open discussion led to the 
idea that there is the possible need for a 
Capital Improvement Fee. The idea of a 
Capital Improvement Fee will be something 
that will be developed further at future 
membership meetings following all the 
information regarding the seawall bids. 

During the óOld Businessô section of the 
membership meeting, the vote to amend a 
CYC By-Law, Article VIII, Section 2, did not 
carry. 18 members voted against the change, 
7 members voted for the change. Dues will 
remain at the current charge of $1,000 for 
active membership and $800 for associate 
membership. 

The Commodore was able to welcome, 
introduce and present Bob and Joan Tolle with 
a CYC burgee and lapel pin at the membership 
meeting as returning associate members. The 
Commodore was also able to announce Sylvia 
Shier as an active joint member with her 
husband, PC Patrick Shier. Welcome! 

CYC has had two resignations this past month. 
Joe and Claire Monroe made the difficult 
decision to resign due to Joeôs health issues. 
Dr. Ali Fassihi stated personal issues have 
caused him to submit his resignation. 

Please keep the following in your prayers, Roy, 
Terri and Greg Edwards, Edith Deming, Joe 
Monroe, John and Pat Krisko, Chuck Clark, 
Don & Cindy Dahl, Terry Kivett, and Nancy 
Schatz.  Former member and Past 
Commodore Jim Eckart is not doing well, so 
send cards and prayers his way also. 

Sally Dressel 
Secretary, CYC 
 

 

Around the 

Docks 

(Measurer)  

 

The CYC Board 
approved Slip A17 
assigned to the Dahls 
for their new Krogen 
39.  Their new boat 
arrived the week of 
July 25th.  Looking 
good!   

Transient Schedule: 

¶ Extended stay Bill Buckland aboard Pipe 
Dream, the 47ô Great Harbor trawler 
residing at slip E-9 since May 17, left July 
27. 

¶ Extended stay of Norman ñSonnyò and 
Phyllis Briley, aboard Corkscrew -45ô 
power boat arrived July 15 and plans to 
stay until mid August, assigned slip E-10 

¶ Extended stay of non-resident member 
Jeff Wingfield aboard Last Tango, a 54ô 
sailboat, is assigned A-dock Tee (only slip 
boat could fit upon arrival) 

¶ Averaging 1 to 2 overnight transients per 
week, assigned to E-dock 

¶ To help facilitate transient dockage 
payments, a security drop box will be 
constructed and placed within the 
proximity of the outdoor bulletin board on 
the main bath house. 

 

Float-Ins: 

¶ SMSA ï August 26 -28 

¶ Solomons Power Squadron ï September 
10 - 11 ( Commodore Greg Edwards and 
Measurer Brian Winsor to host an 
appreciation event, details to follow at 
August membership meeting) 

Vacant slips: 
 

Covered Slips Open Slips 

A6 ï 40ft x 18ft D3 ï 30ft x 16ft 

A8 ï 40ft x 18ft  D4 ï 30ft x 12ft 

A11 ï 50ft x 18ft  

A13 ï 50ft x 18ft  
  

B3 ï 40ft x 16ft E1 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B5 ï 40ft x 16ft E2 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B6 ï 35ft x 16ft E3 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B7 ï 40ft x 16ft E4 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B8 ï 35ft x 16ft E5 ð 40ft x 18ft 

B9 ï 40ft x 16ft E6 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B10 ï 35ft x 16ft E8 ï 60ft x 23ft 

B11 ï 40ft x 16ft E9 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B14 ï 35ft x 16ft E10 ï 60ft x 25ft 

B15 ï 40ft x 16ft  

B16 ï 35ft x 16ft  
  

C1 ï 40ft x 18ft F1 ï 30ft x 15ft 

C2 ï 40ft x 18ft F2 ï 30ft x 20ft* 
 

*Note:  Shallow slip 
 

 

Immediate Past 

Commodore 

 

Cathy & I have moved 
Afterglow home for the 
summer.  Our 5 hour 
ride home was preceded 
by a very strange, 
Fourth of July, family 
cruise.  We planned a six day cruise with 
Cathyôs sisters & husbands that took in 
fireworks and some Bay exploring.  We 
executed NONE of the plan.  We spent the 
first two nights in slip C-5 with the heat on, 
in the rain.  We spent the next two nights 
at Olversonôs Marina, across the Potomac, 
running the air conditioning.  The next day 
we returned to CYC to enjoy the pool.  
During our 5 day cruise, we ran the boat 
engines two hours. 

The highlight of our trip was a visit to the 
ñHarry Hogan antique car museum.ò  
Olversonôs is a very friendly marina and 
fun place to spend a day or two.  They 
have a couple of 6 passenger vans used 
as loaners to guests.  We used one to visit 
Doug and Marion at Harry Hogan 
Boatyard.  Doug was delighted to show off 
his car collection to our guests from 
western New York.  He has about 30 cars 
ranging from a 1938 Oakland to a modern 
Porsche 911.  They run! He does not 
hesitate to fire them up to prove it. 

OK, it was not a very eventful cruise.  We 
made the best of family time enjoying 
each otherôs stories with no TV.  We 
missed the fireworks.  But, we discovered 
that we did not have to go far from CYC to 
have an interesting destination.  

Get out on the water; explore. 

Jim Test, IPC 
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Wendy Tinsley 31 Jul 

Peter Baskin 3 Aug 

Valarie Bonham 3 Aug 

Craig Hajos 6 Aug 

William H. Berger 9 Aug 

Ronald E. Brown 11 Aug 

Colleen M. Smith 14 Aug 

P/C Jim Tapp 16 Aug 

Earl J. Broyles 23 Aug 

Frances A. Cipriotti 27 Aug 

P/C Darrell Derrington, Jr. 29 Aug 

Wanda Trossbach 31 Aug 

David G. Fuchs 1 Sep 

P/C Warren Harper 4 Sep 

P/C Patrick W. Shier 7 Sep 

P/C Philip R Deming 8 Sep 

Linda Brener 9 Sep 

P/C Gregory A. Edwards 10 Sep 
 

 

 

Finally!  The fish are here even though the 
water temperature has been 88 degrees! Small 
under sized stripers at Camp Brown, snapper 
blues in the mouth of the river, Taylor blues at 
the Southwest Middle grounds along with 
some cobia chunking with menhaden. 
Chicken-of-the-sea are on the stones below 
the ship.  Red drum & Spanish mackerel are 
beginning to make an appearance on the 
western side of the channel between old 52 
and 72.  Croakers in the evenings are at the 
Pt. Lookout sanctuary. All species are 
available IF you can find a way to avoid the 
bottle nosed dolphins, which are everywhere! 

If I can assist you in anyway donôt hesitate to 
contact me for an update!  

GOOD FISHINô 
CAPT Gary Sacks 
WWW.MARICAII.COM 

301 872 5506, 301 904 3670 

 

        
 
Active Captain 

AyeTides 

Boat U.S. Discounts 

Chesapeake Bay Bological Laboratory 

Chesapeake Bay Field Lab 

Chesapeake Bay Yacht Clubs Association 

Crab Decks and Tiki Bars 

Department of Natural Resources 

Ethanol-Free Gas Stations 

Follow-that-Fish 

National Boating Federation 

National Hurricane Center 

NEXRAD Doppler Radar 

NOAA Tide Info 

Osprey Cam 

Oyster Restoration Programs 

Pasadena Sportfishing Group 

Patuxent River Sail and Power Squadron 

Potomac River Guide 

Potomac River Yacht Clubs Association 

Snag a Slip 

St. Maryôs College of Maryland 

St. Maryôs River Yacht Club 

US Coast Guard Boating  

US Marine Sanctuaries 

Working Waterman Tours 

XTide 

Tides & Currents 

Virginia Institute of Marine Science 

Weather Radar 

Weather Underground 

 

 
 

Did you know that the sinking of the Titanic 
inspired a ñSafety of Navigationò effort that 
continues today? Messages regarding the 
location of large icebergs in the shipping 
channels of the North Atlantic failed to be 
relayed in a timely fashion, contributing to the 
sinking of the Titanic.  The U.S. Government 
took action in response, and today it has 
morphed into the Worldwide Navigational 
Warning Service (WWNWS).  

The WWNWS is divided into 16 navigational 
areas, call NAVAREAS, where information is 
coordinated globally via satellite to ships 
regarding immediate hazards. A typical year 
finds this service processing 200,000 
messages, of which about 7,000 are deemed 
vital (globally). Information in these reports 

includes failure of and/or changes to major 
navigational aids, newly discovered wrecks or 
natural hazards (e.g., ice below 52 degrees 
north latitude) in or near main shipping lanes, 
military operations, search and rescue, cable-
laying, scientific research and various other 
underway activities.  It also includes 
information concerning overdue and missing 
ships, aircraft or ñman overboardò messages.  
Occasionally, messages include threatening 
political developments, after consultation with 
the State Department, Chief of Naval 
Operations and other government organi-
zations.  A ñWatch Centerò operates 24 hours 
a day, 7 days a week to manage the 
messages and broadcasts. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
ñBlind Dinghy Contestò 

 
 

http://www.maricaii.com/
http://www.activecaptain.com/
http://ayetides.com/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/BoatUS.com/map
http://www.umces.edu/cbl
http://www.skipjacktours.com/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.cbyca.org/
http://www.cbyca.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2015/2015-12/dnr.maryland.gov
http://www.chesapeakeboating.net/Pages/Ethanol.aspx
http://www.bayhournal.com/article/follow_that_fish/
http://www.n-b-f.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/nhc.noaa.gov
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/radar.weather.gov
http://co-ops.nos.noaa.gov/faq4.html
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2016/2016-08/cbf.org/ospreycam
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/53XY8YX2/cbf.org/oysters
http://www.pasadenasporfishing.com/
http://www.usps.org/localusps/patuxent/
http://www.riverexplorer.com/
http://potomacriveryachtclubs.org/
http://www.snagaslip.com/
http://www.smcm.edu/
http://www.smryc.org/
http://www.uscgboating.org/
file:///C:/Users/Dolores/Documents/CYC/2014/2014-12/Sanctuaries.noaa.gov
http://www.watermenheritagetours.org/
http://www.flaterco.com/xtide
http://www.amazon.com/Flytomap-Tides-Currents/dp/B008RWOCQ6
http://www.vims.edu/
http://www.intellicast.com/National/Radar/Current.aspx?location=USDC0001
http://www.wunderground.com/cgi-bin/findweather/getForecast?query=20686


6 
 

 
 

 
Pool Time 

 
A New Event?? 

 
ñWalking the Plankò ï the ñvictimò 

 
The ñRescueò 

 

p-Ruts take the Silver Medal in ñRescueò 

Event (Team of several clubs, including CYC) 

 
Boat Rescue Event 

 
Fairfax Yacht Club 

 

 

 
Celebrating the wonderful ñConch Republicò 

aka ñKey Westò 

 
What can we say? 

 
Calm before the Key West Storm 

 
Dolores and Cousin Patti ñConchò Donnelly 

 
Carolyn, Chuck and Cathy at the bar 


